MEMORANDUM July 11, 2014

TO: The Honorable Chair and Members of The School Board of Miami-Dade County,
Florida
FROM: Alberto M. Carvalho, Superintendent of Schools M/ ’

SUBJECT: 2013-2014 SCHOOL PERFORMANCE GRADES

Today the Florida Depariment of Education (FLDOE) released the School Performance Grades
for Elementary, K-8 and Middle Schools, highlighting the performance of Miami-Dade County
Public Schools (M-DCPS); see attached press release. Results include:

¢ Higher percentages of M-DCPS schools received School Performance Grades of “A” in
comparison to the state and other large districts, while lower percentages received “F.”

o 43% of M-DCPS schools received a School Performance Grade of “A,” while only
5% received an “F.”

+« M-DCPS schools also improved at a greater rate than the state and other large districts.

o The percentage of schools receiving School Performance Grades of “A”
increased by 8 percentage points, outpacing the state and other large districts.

* M-DCPS continued a trend of improved performance, increasing its total points earned
from 495 fo 506, to maintain its high performing District Grade of “B”.

+ These improvements were achieved despite the disproportionately high number of
English Language Learners and concentration of disadvantaged students in the
M-DCPS.

The School Performance Grades released today include the points earned by each school on
the Florida Comprehensive Assessment Test (FCAT) components. These points only represent
50 percent of the final School Performance Grades for senior high schools; as such they are not
presented here. The 2013-2014 School Performance Grades are computed using student
results from the FCAT 2.0 Reading, Mathematics, Science, and Writing; and end-of-course
exams.

This is the final year of the use of the current formula to compute School Performance Grades,
as Florida adopts a new, more rigorous standardized assessment program and a new,
accountability system.

Individual School Performance Grade results are available on the District website at:
htip://oada.dadeschools.net. Should you have any questions regarding the results, please
contact Ms. Marie izquierdo, Chief Academic Officer, Office of Academics and Transformation,
at 305 995-1451 or Ms. Gisela Feild, Administrative Director, Assessment, Research, and Data
Analysis, at 305 295-2943.

AMC:ig
MO05
Attachments

cC: School Board Attorney
Superintendent’'s Cahinet
Superintendent’s Senior Staff
Assessment, Research, and Data Analysis Staff
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FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
PRESS OFFICE
850-245-0413

SOUTH FLORIDA SCHOOLS EARN “A” GRADES AS STATE PREPARES FOR NEW
GRADING SYSTEM WITH FOCUS ON STUDENT SUCCESS FACTORS

TALLAHASSEE, Fla., July 11, 2014 - The .number of elementary and middle schools earning a
preliminary “A” grade increased by 195 (7 percentage points) over last year in the final year of
the current grading system, according to preliminary data released today by the Department of
Education.

Overall, 862 elementary and middle schools statewide earned the top grade.

“The increase in the number of schools earning an ‘A’ this year is great news for students and
teachers who have worked hard for this success,” said Commissioner Pam Stewart. “I
appreciate the work by the educators and families and students in South Florida and know they
will continue to improve in the future.”

Highlights in South Florida include:

+ Miami-Dade County increased the number of elementary and middle schools earning a
preliminary grade of “A” by 30 schools in 2013-14, with 43 percent of Miami-Dade
County schools now earning an “A” compared to 35 percent in 2012-13. In addition, 22
Miami-Dade County schools improved two or more letter grades between 2012-13 and
2013-14, including four schools that improved from a “D” to an “A” and two schools that
improved from an “F" to a “B.”

This is the final year school grades will be calculated using the current formula. The new
grading system next year will support the more rigorous Fiorida Standards and the Florida
Standards Assessment which will replace the FCAT. Governor Rick Scott signed legisiation in
May of 2014 that will make the new school grading formula more simple and transparent.

“The new grading system that will start next year will continue to be crafted with input from
parents, teachers and educators,” said Stewart. “Its focus on student achievement and gains will
help ensure a fair accountability system that helps measure student knowledge of the new
Florida Standards.”

Starting next year, elementary and middle school grades wili be calculated based on the new
Florida Standards and will focus on student achievement and learning gains. Next year's school
grades will be provided to schools for informational purposes only as the state transitions to the
new Florida Standards and Florida Standards Assessment.

More information can be found at School Grades.

HHt

For more information about the Florida Department of Education, visit www.fldog.org.



